
 

 

BURNHAM THORPE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 
30 SEPTEMBER 2019 
 
REORT by the Burn Advisory Group 
 
SUMMARY 
The Advisory Group recommend that the Parish Council adopt Option 3 of the Norfolk Rivers Trust 
(NRT) proposals for the River Burn in the Millennium Piece subject to the following issues being 
satisfactorily resolved 
• The Environment Agency (EA) confirm that the proposed works have no adverse impact on flood 

risk to properties in the village 
• The concerns over the daffodils being disturbed is dealt with 
• Any trees which may be needed to be felled be identified 
• The works do not impact on the root systems of trees close to the meanders 
 
The Advisory Group recommend that the NRT be asked to mark out the meanders and identify 
which, if any, trees will be removed and reassure the Council that tree roots will not be adversely 
affected.  When this is done the village be asked for their comments before a final decision is made 
to go ahead with the project. 
 
It should be noted that as the village is in a Conservation Area permission will be needed before any 
trees are removed 
 
A member of the Group will speak to the person who raised concerns over the daffodils. 
 
REACTION OF THE VILLAGE 
At the time of writing David Black had received 50 responses - 47 in favour of the project and 3 
against.  There is thus overwhelming support in the village for Option 3 of the NRT proposals. 
 
There were some additional comments made regarding effect on flood risk, expense of keeping new 
flowers growing, controlling/removing nettles, flood risk while the work is done, meanders 
destabilising tree roots and maintaining the river banks in the future. 
 
In addition the Chairman of the Parish Council asked the Group to consider which, if any,  trees 
would need to be removed and that they be identified, how much topsoil  would be removed from 
the river banks and maintenance of the Millennium piece.  
 
OBSERVATIONS OF THE ADVISORY GROUP 
Flood risk 
It is the Groups understanding that the NRT will require permission from the EA to undertake the 
work and the EA will consider the impact on flood risk before granting permission.  The granting of 
permission should reassure village concerns over flood risk. 
 
The meanders would be constructed from their down stream end with, initially a short length left in 
place blocking them off from the river until all the meanders are constructed.  These short lengths 
would then be removed in one go.  Thus the construction work would not affect flood risk. 
 
Maintenance  
Regarding maintenance of the Millennium Piece the Parish Council should first decide whether  they 
wish it to be parkland or a wildflower meadow. 
 
Being parkland will require regular and frequent grass cutting which is likely to be more expensive 
than current maintenance.  This work would be done by contractors. 
 
Maintenance of a wild flower meadow is much less intensive and thus less expensive than 
maintaining parkland.  The meadow would only need cutting twice a year with the cuttings being 
removed from site. This work could be done by a volunteer in the village.  Issues of insurance and 



 

 

liability would be covered if the volunteer became a member of the Fakenham Area Conservation 
Trust.  As an alternative the Group will be exploring the possibility of the Hawk & Owl Trust 
undertaking the work of cutting and bailing.  Pathways created in the meadow, giving access to the 
benches and bridges, would require cutting more frequently; again this would be a job for a village 
volunteer. 
 
An advantage of a meadow is that any ruts created when the hedge is cut would be less obvious 
and being meadow would not affect the time of year when the hedge is cut. 
Maintenance of the river banks will become less intensive once the nutrient rich topsoil is removed 
and would only require doing once a year.   
 
Tree Survey 
The Group suggests that the forthcoming Tree Survey of the Millennium Piece be deferred until a 
decision is made by the Parish Council on whether or not to proceed with Option 3. 
 
Holkham Estate 
The Group understands that The Holkham Estate whilst happy in principle with Option 3 is awaiting 
the decision of the Parish Council before  making its final decision. 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
The Group recommends that the Parish Council agree to the adoption of the NRT’s Option 3 proposal 
subject to the caveats listed above in the Summary. 
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